
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
November 4, 2021  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The November 4, 2021 Regular meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:30 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan 
Loesch, Supervisor Keith Crum, Sec/Treas, Robyn Loesch; Guest: Brenda Osman, Dennis 
Amour, Richard Dougherty, Darcy Dougherty, Deb Everly, Barry Everly. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of 
the October 14, 2021 meeting as read. Keith Crum seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion 
carried 2-0. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed.  A motion to pay the listed bills and the 
usual and expected bills before the next meeting was made by Alan Loesch. Keith Crum 
seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 2-0. 
 

General Fund Bills – $6,020.60  State Fund – $0 
 
PERSONS TO BE HEARD – There was a lengthy discussion about the naming of private 
lanes. The Supervisors’ plan was to name private lanes where multiple driveways have their 
access point to that lane rather than directly to a township road. The reason for the proposed 
address change is that many properties on private lanes currently have addresses that don’t 
meet 911 addressing requirements. To assure the property can be quickly located by 911 
responders in an emergency, those addresses need updated. However, several residents 
expressed a desire to keep their current addresses or at least not switch to a private lane 
address vs. a primary road address. Several suggestions were made but the one most likely to 
meet 911 requirements involves using a Lot number approach on lanes where some other Lot 
numbers already exist. The County and the Post Office will be contacted to see if this is 
acceptable to them. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE    The Conservation District sent an update about the issues with a 
timber harvest on the Back Rd. 
  

ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT  - None 
 
ENGINEERING REPORT . None 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT -  NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT -  NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE   
 
ROAD REPORT   Keith Crum reported: 

• The International is back from inspection. The beacon and tail lights are fixed 

• All the spreaders are on and working well. The International spreader has new bearings. 



• He has ordered three loads of anti-skid and one load of salt. 

• He met with HRG about the County bridge on Carsonville Rd. They are planning on 
starting work in the early spring. 

 
OLD BUSINESS   

• Ed Fisher will be preparing the bid packet for the Hemlock Road DSA grant project.  

• No new update on the assessment of the property beside the Township building. 
 
 NEW BUSINESS   
The 2022 Budget was reviewed and changes made. Alan Loesch made a motion to advertise 
the Budget. Keith Crum seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 2-0. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE.  

 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Keith Crum. 

All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary/Treasurer 


